WESTOW PARISH COUNCIL
Westow Parish Council Meeting –   Wednesday 9th August 2023  
 
Attendees: 
Helen Crews (HC) Chair, Angela Fothergill (AF) Clerk, Pennie Hamer (PH), Richard Bannister (RB), John Smith (JS) Treasurer, Christine Smith (CS), Geraldine Burton (GB)
Apologies:
Neil Johnson (NJ)
(HC to contact ES)
Agreement of Minutes.  The minutes of the meeting held on 10th May 2023 were agreed as a correct record. 
Clerk’s Update. 
AF mentioned various pot holes had been repaired.
Budget and Finance
The Parish Council account stood at £3817.78.  Zurich had been paid for the insurance of £732.55. EON had installed a Smart Meter.
The Transparency fund balance was £853.40.
The Village Hall (Parish Club Committee restricted funds) account stood at £3919.99
JS said that Littlejohn Chartered Accountants have received and logged notification by Westow PC of exemption status for 2023. No review is to be performed. Littlejohn are not aware of any correspondence from local electors being sent to them during the period for the exercise for public rights.
AF reported that no enquiries have been made about the accounts 2022-23 during the period for the exercise for public rights.
Planning Applications
One Planning Application had been received from Simon Webb at Fishers Yard to fell 2 ash trees and to crown 3 other trees. AF has spoken to Simon Webb and ascertained that the ash trees had Ash Dieback. The Council had no objection to this work.
Village Hall Maintenance
The PC are responsible for the upkeep of the Village Hall. JS and Tim Saxby had looked at the exterior of the building to see what maintenance works were required. Tim Saxby (TS) said that all the gutterings were in good order; he had not yet checked the drains but would do. TS said that he thought that the repair work required to maintain the village hall,  i.e. painting the front door, giving some attention to the external woodwork, getting the sign repainted plus some hedge cutting and general weeding around the hall could be done by volunteers. TS said he thought the cost of materials would  should be around £500.
After discussion it was agreed to budget £500 from the monies held in the Village Hall (Parish Club) Account for this.
TS and JS said they would be happy to carry out most of the repair work themselves. RB also said he would be happy to help.
HC said that the kitchen and toilet areas require repainting. JS said that he had some spare paint that could be used for this. HC and others offered to help with the decorating.
TS to liaise with JS re starting the repair works on the village hall.
CS said that on Google it states that the Hall is “Temporarily closed”, she had tried to change this with no luck. 
AF to look into this.
Thanks were given to Chris Botham and Paddy Hill for their work in keeping the side of the village hall tidy.
Old Petanque Court
PH had met with Danny Beckett regarding the old pétanque court (old tennis court) and he had confirmed that it is owned by Lord Grimthorpe. It is therefore not the responsibility of the PC. 
He gave PH the name of his Agent at Carter Jonas. Regarding the Village Hall land, we understand this is unregistered and the agent said he would look into this and come back to PH.
Community Grant Application
JS and CS had contacted HC about applying for funds from the North Yorkshire Ryedale Community Grant Scheme. They and HC had drafted out an application form and this had been circulated to the PC for scrutiny. The project would be part of the refurbishment of Westow Village Hall and the application is for around £1000 to replace some of the very delapidated furniture.
After lengthy discussion it was unanimously agreed by the Council that the Chair would sign the submission and the Clerk would submit the paperwork. HC thought the deadline for submission was by the end of the week and agreed to amend the form with the agreed changes and suggestions.
HC to complete the application paperwork and AF to submit it 
HC had drafted a brief Constitution for the Parish Council and emailed it to Councillors for comment. HC thanked everyone for their comments and it was agreed to place it on the website.
HC to provide document for PH to put on website.
Co-option of Officers
HC had looked into the procedure for the co-option of Councillors and would draft the process the Council would use to co-opt Councillors in the future. After discussion it was agreed to put the procedure on the website.
HC to provide document for PH to put on the website.
Other Matters
· Robin Graham had contacted HC re the continual power cuts the Parish were experiencing. Robin asked HC if the PC along with the Parish Councils of Birdsall, Burythorpe, Leavening, Kennythorpe, Langton, Menethorpe, Eddlethorpe and Firby, Kirkham and Acklam would be willing to sign a Freedom of Information Request asking various questions about why the power cuts were happening.
The Councillors unanimously agreed to sign the Freedom of Request letter. AF to contact the relevant Clerks to see if they are also happy to sign.
· PH said that Jaynie Pateraki had been in touch regarding the war memorial and who was responsible for it. The PC are responsible. Jayne said that it needed repainting and the stonework cleaning and that  she was happy to do the painting if the Council could purchase the paint. GB said that her husband Peter would be happy to clean the stonework.
GB to contact Jaynie Pateraki
· Christine Botham had been in touch regarding the Westow sign at the junction going down to the Cricket Club which needs repairing.
AF to put on Parish Portal
· PH had received an email about the footpath in Orchards and would reply that this needed to be fowarded to NY Highways and Footpaths.
PH to respond to email
· The Village Noticeboard needs repainting. 
AF to ask TS if he would be happy to do this.
The meeting ended at 9.30 p.m.
Next meeting:  Wednesday 11th October 2023
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